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Re-organization of Classes

Last  Friday  teachers  reviewed  class  placements  for  students  returning  to  face  to  face 
instruction from the  Blended Learning Program.   As a  result  of  this  review,  the  Blended 
Learning Program was reduced by one division and the Fine Arts Program was increased by 
one division.  Consequently, several combined grade classes in the Fine Arts program will 
become single  grade classes  in  January.   Also,  students  in  Ms.  Krenz’s 
Blended Learning class have been reassigned to new classes for January.  
Classes in the Neighbourhood Program remain unchanged.  Ms. McKillop 
will teach the newly formed Fine Arts class.  Ms. Krenz will move to teach 
the Neighbourhood class formerly taught by Ms. McKillop.  On the reverse 
of this News Bulletin is a list of changes to each division in the school.

Parents of students returning to face to face instruction will  be contacted by their  current 
child’s  teacher  regarding  their  child’s  placement  for  January.   Parents  of  students  in  Ms. 
Krenz’s class who are remaining in the Blended Learning Program will be contacted by Ms. 
Krenz regarding their placement for January.  Students in the Fine Arts Program were notified 
of the change to their placements by their child’s teacher this afternoon.

Mid  year  changes  to  teaching  assignments  and  student  placements  of  this  magnitude  are 
unprecedented.  This process has been difficult for staff.  It will also be challenging for many 
of  our  students  an  their  families.   Teachers  have  done  the  best  they  can,  given  the 
circumstances,  to minimize the impact to as many students and families as they can.   As 
always, your patience and understanding is greatly appreciated.
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Mask Sale

Thank you White Rock community for your 
support  of  Division  2’s  recent  mask  sale.  
Students in Mr. Fryer’s class raised $324.29 
for the local Food Bank.

Pyjama Day This Friday

This Friday, December 18th is Pyjama Day.  
Students  are  encouraged  to  wear  their 
pyjamas to school this Friday.

The first day of school for January 2021 is
Monday, January 4th
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